
From: Melody Emory <memory1@my.wgu.edu>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 8/8/2017 6:32:25 AM
Subject: Abortion Funding

I just read a copy of your article, and I couldn't agree with you more. It is heart breaking that women 
are killing these innocent babies and that our tax dollars are paying for them, we as American need to 
wake up and look at the blood on our hands and ask God to forgive us for allowing these children to 
die at the hands of butchers. Thank you for taking a stand and may God bless you and your family.

Melody Emory, RN, BSN
240 Crystal Lane
Townville, SC 29689
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